

ALGONOU



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

December 2017

EXECUTIVE

President **Eric MUELLER** (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

I.P.P. John DEAK (705)488-1110 john.a.deak2013@gmail.com

> 1st Vice Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

2nd Vice Wavne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

Secretary Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrinesec@gmail.com

> Treasurer **Dean LINTON** (613)339-2711 dj.linton@live.ca

Chaplain Barry ROBB (705)489-1306 brobb@bell.net

Directors Ron MARK **Charles MULLETT Ed OTTO** Nicholaus PAWLUCH Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors Larry DONALDSON Jim WILLIAMS

Ambassador R. Paul JOHNSON (705)455-9334 Fax: (705)455-9359



Executive Meeting

December 13, 2017 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion **General Meeting**

December 19, 2017 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

Congratulations to President elect Noble Jim Burke and his slate of officers for 2018. It will be a busy and rewarding year for them as they go about raising funds for "KIDS" and making our presence known in our communities.

Oriental Guide Noble Shawn Hewlett and Scrutineer Noble Ron Johnson conducted an entertaining election and installation with plenty of laughs enjoyed by all, especially our guests from the Belleville and Oshawa Shrine Clubs. Their attendance was greatly appreciated and we thank them heartily for taking the time to be with us.

At the Santa Claus parade in Minden this year we were honoured by the Minden Lions Club as the "Best Community Service Group Entry" with the Garry Holland Memorial Trophy. What a wonderful way to be appreciated for what the Shrine does and supports.

By the time you receive this, the Christmas parades will be done for this year. It was great to have the support of those who were involved and the enthusiasm of those on the parade routes in our communities.

On behalf of my Lady, Debbie and myself, we wish you a MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW YEAR.

Fraternally Eric



UPCOMING EVENTS

January 6, 2018 Rameses Center Rameses Elections/Installation

February 17, 2018 **Temple Financial** Meeting

Club Installations (See Pg 25 Papyrus)

Spring Ceremonial June 7 -10, 2018 Orillia, ON.

Parades

December 2 Bancroft 2:00 PM

December 9 Maynooth 5:00 PM

December 10 Wilberforce 12:00 Noon

(Note: above are parade starts, Form up ½ hr prior)



COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Noble Charles Mullett

Dinner Reservations Chairman Noble Ed Otto

Membership and News Letter Noble Dave Earle Secretary Noble Eric Mueller President Noble Barry Robb Chaplain Noble Charles Mullett

100 Million Dollar Club Noble Frank Wilson

Sick and Visiting
All Algonquin Shrine Club
Members

Lottery Tickets
Noble Larry Donaldson

Hospital
Noble Sean Cook
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Charles Mullett
Noble Barry Robb
Noble Frank Wilson

Christmas Cakes
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Noble R. Paul Johnson
Noble Todd Grainger
Noble Jim Williams
Noble Dean Linton
Noble Jim Burke
Noble Barry Cross

Float Noble Hald Robinson Noble Wayne Elson Noble Denver Mayhew

Future Fund Raising
All Algonquin Shrine Club
Members

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Noble Jim Burke
Chairman
Noble Dave Burton
1st Vice Chair
Noble Barry Cross
2nd Vice Chair
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Chairman
Noble Steve Berry
1st Vice Chair
Noble Dave Earle
Secretary
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles and Ladies.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish the Nobles and their families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

From all reports our Christmas Cake and Cookie Fund raiser has been very successful. A big thank you to all who participated.

Santa Claus Parades will all be over before our December meeting. I trust all who are able will attend the parades and show the Fez. Our ATV and Clown units are doing a great job entertaining the crowds, Please keep up the good work. Thank you all for your participation.

My congratulations to the four "Shriner Lottery" winners from Algonquin

Tickets in the September and October Draws.

Cordially, R. Paul Johnson



Greetings Nobles:

: This season of advent prepares us to celebrate our faith with family and friends. It is a feeling of love and kindness which seems to prevail at this time of year. Wouldn't it be wonderful if these feelings were to continue for the whole year or always? I think the world would be a better place.

As this will be my last message to you before the new executive takes office, let me say that it has been a pleasure to serve as your Chaplain for the past two years. I wish all the success to the new executive as they take us forward into the New year.

Wishing you and your family a Merry Christmas and safe travels over the Christmas season.

Noble, Barry Robb

SICK AND VISITING

Lady Dolly MARLOWE has suffered two minor strokes.

She is currently recovering at home.

Noble Hald and Lady Wilma ROBINSON's son, Elton, underwent his third kidney transplant. The donor was a cousin of the family. Both are recovering well.

DIRECTORY UPDATE

Address Change: Noble Allen WRIGHT, 1087 Lagoon Rd., R.R.#3, Bancroft, ON. K0L 1C0 (416) 803-2320 Rameses Oriental Guide Noble Shawn Hewlett and his scrutineer Noble Ron Johnson conducted the elections for the Algonquin Shrine Club, held on November 21, 2017





Noble Barry Robb received his 25 year pin as a Shriner from Oriental Guide, Noble Shawn Hewlett, which was presented at our November meeting.



These are the Nobles who were elected at the meeting of November 21, held in Wilberforce.

Left to right, Nobles Barry Cross, Dean Linton, Dave Earle, Wayne Wiggins, President Elect Jim Burke, Charles Mullett, Ed Otto and Ron Mark, absent from the picture is Sean Cook.